Rothesay Elementary School
Parent School Support Committee 2017/2018

Minutes: Tuesday, October 3, 2017

1. Call to Order 
	Meeting was called to order at 6:36 PM. 

Present: Charlene Carroll (Principal), Jillian Kiervin (teacher representative), Kim MacDonald, and Amanda Higgins. 

Absent: Misty Pilgrim, Nathalie McClune, Ocean Peters, Stephen Smith, Adrienne Boudreau and Belinda Kumar.

2. Election of Chairperson, Secretary
	This will be completed at the next meeting as we did not have quorum to vote and elect the representatives for Chairperson and Secretary. A name needs to be forwarded to the district the first week of October. Kim MacDonald will act as chairperson between now and the next scheduled meeting and Amanda Higgins has agreed to record minutes for this meeting.
3. Training-PowerPoint Presentation
	We reviewed the training for PSSC on PowerPoint presentation. This outlined roles and responsibilities of the PSSC. This committee reviews the School Improvement plan, school report card results and provincial reports with the principal of the school. We focus on the collective needs of the students at the school and we do not discuss individual student cases. Confidential information learned during the meeting is not to be shared publically. This is a parent committee: parents help create the agenda, lead the meeting (chairperson) and record meetings (secretary). The minutes to every meeting are available on the website for all parents to read. 
If you were unable to attend the meeting please read the presentation slides prior to the next meeting in November. Thank you. 
4. Declaration Form Signing
Two new people have joined the committee this year. Jillian Kiervin (Grade 2/3 split teacher) signed the form. Adrienne Boudreau will have a chance to sign it next meeting.
5. School Improvement Plan Overview
[bookmark: _GoBack]	The school continues to work on three goals. 1) To improve the mean score on the math screener assessment results. The goal by June 2018 is to increase the mean score to 80%. In June 2017 the score had increased from 74% to 79%. There is now a provincial screener for all students from K-2. This will be the first time students in K-2, in all schools across the province; will complete the provincial screener in September, March and June of this school year. Rothesay Elementary School uses their own screener for grades 3-5 but it is not a provincial screener. 2) The second goal is to include stretch learning in the classrooms. These are project based learning activities or problem based learning activities to help children delve deeper into what they are learning in any areas of the curriculum. 3) The third goal is to teach children (K-5) to monitor their own progress and assess their writing using rubrics or checklists.
6. DEC PSSC Workshop
	There will be a workshop for new and returning PSSC members on Tuesday October 24, 2017 from 6:30-8:30 pm. The meeting is held at Hampton High School. There is a supper served at 6:00 pm. Please let Charlene know if you are interested in attending.

7. Meeting Adjourned at 7:15 PM. Next meeting will be November 7, 2017 at 6:30 PM.


